COM

OFFICE NO. 52200

First Class

OFFICE OF POSTMASTIR

UNITED STATES POST OFFICE FORT WORTH, TEXAS

In replying refer to initials and Date

Yeg

November 8, 1943

Mr. Amon G. Carter, Publisher, Ft. Worth Star-Telegram, P. G. Box 1036, Fort Worth 1, Texas

Dear Amon:

There is enclosed herewith copy of letter received by me, this date, from Mr. K. P. Aldrich, the First Assistant Postmaster General, in answer to a letter to him making inquiry if it were possible to send any additional parcels by any means other than those that are being sent to Amon, Jr. at the present time. It appears that there would not be anything helpful in the information received from Mr. Aldrich.

If there is anything at any time that I can be of any assistance to you I feel that you will call same to my attention.

Sincerely your friend,

(Signed) Henry D. Young

Enclosure

November 4, 1943

PERSONAL

Hon. Henry D. Young Postmaster Fort Worth 1. Texas

Friend Henry:

Upon receipt of your letter concerning Mr. Amon G. Carter, Jr., I asked Inspector Saffel, who is the liaison officer for the Post Office Department with the Red Cross and the Provost Marshal of the Army, to make inquiry about the extra tags.

He ascertained that it was not possible to send any additional parcels by the use of a metal tag or label. It seems the only parcels that Mr. Carter will be permitted to send are under the label which he receives each sixty days. I understand that the Red Cross at Geneva each week prepares an eleven pound parcel for the prisoners of war in Germany and sees that it is delivered to them.

Please give my best wishes to Mr. Carter and tell him I regret that I could not send him a more favorable reply. Best wishes to you and the family, and I hope you are all doing fine.

Sincerely yours,

K. P. Aldrich